COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL     
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE SYCAMORE TREE INN COLWINSTON ON MONDAY 15th January 2018 at 6.30pm 
1. ATTENDANCE

Cllrs:     

P Graham-Woollard (Chairperson)



E.H. Lewis (Vice Chairperson)

C Roach
  Clerk:              
Joanna Howell 
   Apologies:       
Cllrs T Cook (work commitment) and G Jones (holiday), PCSO Stone (not on shift) and CC Cave (VoG Meeting).   

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
 None at this point  
3.  PUBLIC SESSION AND MATTERS ARISING 
There were four members of the public present and no items had been raised with Councillors. 
The first member of the public had a number of observations which are summarised below: -
· Changes in the time/date of Community Council meetings is making it difficult to find confirmation of meeting times/venue.
· No minutes appear since October 2017 on the Council website
· Potholes have been reported and sprayed yellow but have still not been unrepaired. 
· Litter Bins and warning notices previously requested but not supplied

· Speeding – an increase in the amount of speeding through the village and nothing has been done to prevent this 

· Parking Maes-y-bryn – Contractor’s vehicles continue to block the pavement and roadway causing congestion. 

· School Traffic – the previously agreed school advice to parents to drive in an anticlockwise direction around the village at drop off/pick up times. This appears to have deteriorated. 

· Refuse Collection – the VOG Council calendar for 2018 was not only late but was incorrect. 

· News update – This has not been updated on the Community Council website for a year.

The matters were discussed by the Council. 

  Cllr Lewis was agreed to draft items for the news section of the website to assist the Clerk.  Cllr Graham-Woollard would continue to provide an update in the village newsletter. 
AP Cllrs Lewis and Graham-Woollard to draft

It was also raised that it might be useful to do a communication survey in the village, so that the village can have an overall communication strategy combing all the groups. Part of this is ensuring that everyone understands what the Community Council do and making sure the work is publicised in the correct way. 
AP Clerk to agenda this item for the February meeting
There was a discussion around how the Community Council can work with the villagers and other bodies within the village in order to help ensure the best support in working with the Vale Council to solve issues. 
AP Clerk to agenda item in February meeting
There was also a report of the continued problem of dog mess and litter, including initiatives run by Keep Wales Tidy.   AP Clerk to investigate this initiative
Cllr Lewis proposed that the weekly litter collection group report that he received be provided to the Clerk to put on the website. 

AP Clerk and Cllr Lewis to arrange
Cllr Lewis had also received an email from CC Cave reporting that she had discussed the requirement for new litter bins with the highways department and they had agreed to look into the matter further.  Cllr Lewis confirmed that the weekly litter picking group were happy to empty these bins if this was a problem. 

The Clerk provided an update from the Vale regarding suggested positions for the litter bins.   

Cllr Roach agreed to raise this issue at the Community Liaison meeting. 

AP Clerk to chase the VoG Council on this matter
The Chairman confirmed that the highways matters have been raised in meetings with the Vale Highways department and school transport officer, in particular regarding the school congestion issues but also the wider highway issues.  This has now become an urgent situation and this Council will continue to put pressure on the Vale Council to develop suitable plans for the area.

It was also felt it would be appropriate to discuss the one-way system with the school. 

AP Clerk to follow up on pothole reports with the VoG Council.
The Speeding issue was discussed, and the Council will again speak to the Police on this matter. However, the Chairperson reminded everyone that the lanes are not suitably wide for interventions like speed bumps. 

The Council explained there had been some problems with timings, venues etc. for Council meetings however from the next financial year the Council hoped there would be more consistency in this matter.  Where there are changes in time/venue etc. these are put on the Council website, Facebook and Twitter pages. 

The Chairperson explained that the minutes are posted on the website only once they have been approved at the next Council meeting. 
The November 2017 meeting minutes were not approved at the December 2017 meeting, as there was an objection to the meeting minutes from a member of the Council. This required the Clerk to further investigate. This has now been resolved and these and the December minutes once approved will be uploaded to the website. 

The next item from the public was a report regarding the playground project.  It had been reported to the playground project group that a number of people had complained to Councillors that they had not been consulted on this project.  He felt disappointed by this as there had been a large amount of consultation. However, there would be an additional consultation event and he was keen to pick up anyone who had not felt included. 
The Chairperson explained that the main issue on consultation was between the VoG Council and this Council.  This Council had reminded the VoG Council that they have a specific resonsability to consult with the Community Council regarding the spending of the s106 monies. 

There were further discussions on the project and the Council confirmed that they supported this project.  The Chairperson suggested that after this general discussion he and the Vice Chair should meet with the project team leaders in order to further develop any assistance on this project. The Community Council would also be supporting the Community Association application for a playground grant application to the Vale Council.
A complaint was received regarding the signage for the Charlie’s café which is currently outside of a private property in the village. 

AP Clerk to report to Vale Council to enquire on whether permission had been received for this sign
There was a repeat of a previous request for written confirmation from Redrow that they would reinstate a damaged resident driveway.  The Chairperson had provided confirmation to the residents that he had received confirmation in writing that this reinstatement would occur and he was confident in this response.

 AP The Chairperson will follow this up with Redrow in particular around timing of work
There was a report that the village street lights go off at midnight, however the Redrow estate and The Vines lights do not go off in the night. It was felt that this was probably on a different system.  However, this is may be the case because the Redrow roads are not complete at the moment and may be a H&S issue. 

AP Clerk to investigate with the Vale Council 
There was also a discussion around the replacement of the wall of the Redrow estate. It was confirmed by the Chairman that the Community Council had agreed a replacement plan with Redrow however this had still not yet been formally agreed by the VoG Council.
AP Chairman would follow this up with the Vale Council
Finally, there was a report of overhanging trees onto a property. The trees were on Vale Council land and the residents believed they could be a hazard to their property.  The Chairperson reminded the residents that they can legally cut any branches that overhang their boundary provided the branches were put back onto the VoG land. 
The Chairman thanked all public present for their input. 

4. CONSIDERATION OF POLICE MATTERS
PCSO Angela Stone had sent her apologies and reported there had been no crimes in the village. 
5. Consideration of County Councillors Reports 
CC Cave had provided her apologies. Her next surgery will be on 27th January 2018 at 11am. 
AP Clerk to advertise on Council sites 

6. Notification and discussion of the Casual Vacancies
After the resignations of ex Cllrs Maclehose and Bellin, there are now two casual vacancies.  The Clerk confirmed the best practice process of filling these vacancies. The Casual Vacancies have been reported to the Vale Council and the required notice posted on the noticeboard.   

AP Clerk to advertise notice on Council websites
AP Clerk to agenda for the February Meeting
7. Update on s106 playground monies meeting 
The Clerk confirmed she had attended the meeting last week and had previously provided a short-written report.  This matter had also been discussed in the public session.
There was a discussion around the ongoing control and maintenance of the playground going forward and it was agreed to defer this until a response had been received regarding the expression of interest submitted to the VoG Council.  

8. Approval of FY 2018/19 Budget and Precept– circulated in meeting pack
The Clerk ran through the budget line by line, this had been discussed at the December 2017 meeting. There were no changes to be made. 

The level of precept and reserves were discussed. 

Cllr Lewis proposed that the FY 2018/19 Budget be approved this was seconded by Cllr Roach and agreed by all.  The Chairman proposed the precept be set at £9,000, this was seconded by Cllr Roach and agreed by all.
It was RESOLVED to approve the FY 2018/19 Budget.

It was RESOLVED to approve the precept at £9,000
AP Clerk to inform the VoG Council of the precept 

AP Clerk to put the budget on the website. 


Consideration and approval of the model local resolution policy – previously circulated 
It was proposed by Cllr Lewis that the model local resolution policy be accepted, this was seconded by Cllr Roach and agreed by all. 

AP Clerk to inform the Vale Council of the approval.
9. Approval of internal audit assessment document and engagement letter – previously circulated
The audit assessment document was reviewed and the experience and independence of the proposed internal auditor discussed. The engagement letter was reviewed.  It was proposed by Cllr Lewis that the assessment document and engagement letter be approved, this was seconded by Cllr Roach and agreed by all. 

It was proposed by Cllr Graham-Woollard that Mr Paul Griffiths be re-appointed as internal auditor, this was seconded by Cllr Roach and agreed by all. 
AP Clerk to engage Mr Griffiths as internal auditor
10. Discussion and decision re response to consultation about review of town and community council sector in Wales 
It was agreed to defer this item to the February meeting.  
AP Clerk to agenda for February meeting

11. Discussion on VoG Council FY 2018/19 Draft Budget and decision on consultation response
It was agreed that this Council did not wish to comment on the consultation.

12. Progress and situation report on the village book, proposal regarding project next steps
It was agreed to defer this to the end of the agenda as the item needed to be received in closed session. 

13. Planning Matters 

2017/01300/FUL (NPS)- Ridgebrook, Colwinston-Raise roof line to provide larger bedrooms, adjustments to front elevation, construct new extensions to provide family room, lounge, bedroom.  Take down existing stabled and construct new stables 
A discussion was held on the size and nature of this application.  It was proposed by Cllr Lewis that an objection be submitted in relation to this development’s intrusion into the Countryside, this was seconded by Cllr Roach and agreed by all. 

AP Clerk to make submit objection to VoG Council
14. Minutes of the previous Ordinary Meetings on November 20th and December 12th 2017  
The change to the minutes of November 20th was explained by the Clerk after her consultation of the Local Council Administration rules and agreed as acceptable. 

The minutes of the ordinary meeting which took place on 12th December 2017 were reviewed. 

It was proposed by Councillor Lewis that the minutes of both the November and December ordinary meeting be accepted; this was seconded by Councillor Roach and agreed by all. 

The Minutes were then signed as a true and accurate record by the Chairman and the Clerk. These will be placed on the website in due course. A hard copy will be available if requested. 

AP Clerk to post minutes on website

15. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 
 5 – CC Cave would like her surgery to be advertised in the newsletter.  

AP Chairman to include in the Council entry to the newsletter
 16.2- Highway Issue at The Vines – Cllr Lewis explained that some of the residents would support a sign to be placed to deter the parking of cars in the area around the LPG tank. It was agreed that a sign would be purchased. 
AP Chairperson to arrange sign purchase
Topics for the next newsletter were discussed.  It was agreed to cover litter, dog fouling and a short resume of business. 
16. CLERK’S REPORT 

CRC Growing Community Spirit Networking Event – There will be a second networking event by CRC in line with getting the £1,000 CRC grant.  This will be held on 31st January at 6pm in Peterston super Ely Village Hall. The Clerk confirmed she would be attending. 
Bank Charges – The Clerk had received an apology letter and £70 cheque from HSBC customer services. The Cowbridge Branch of HSBC have also deposited a £70 refund into our account for bank charges incurred.  
It was agreed that in view of the serious credibility issues that had occurred to the Council the bank should be contacted further and an increased compensation be requested.  This figure should reflect the carelessness on their part. 

AP Clerk to respond to the Bank
Fields in Trust – The Clerk has followed up on the Fields In Trust application and the proposal is still awaiting approval by cabinet but it will be going to cabinet with a number of other FIT proposals.  AP Clerk to continue to follow up on this matter
Correspondence – I have received the following correspondence: -

08/01/2018- Email from PCSO Stone re January crime figures 

05/01/2018- Email from PCSO Stone re request for 2018 meeting dates 

05/01/2018- Email with letter of resignation from Cllr Bellin

04/01/2018- Email from Cllr Jones re apologies for Jan meeting

04/01/2018- Email from VoG Casual Vacancy Notice 

04/01/2018- Email of thanks from Rev Kettle

04/01/2018- Cllrs Report from Cllr Graham-Woollard re flytipping

04/01/2018- Email from VoG re reshaping programme update 

03/01/2018- Email re Community Land Survey 

02/01/2018- Email from OVW re agenda and mins for Jan area meeting 

22/12/2017- Email from IRP re vacant seats 

21/12/2017- Email from VoG re poster with key results for electoral register 

21/12/2017- Email from OVW re December newsletter

21/12/2107- Email from K Bowen re application for dispensations 

20/12/2017- Email from Cllr Graham-Woollard re notification of resignation of Cllr Maclehose

15/12/2017- Email from VoG re confirmation of receipt of EOI for Playground asset tfr

14/12/2017- Email from VoG re Model Local resolution adoption

13/12/2107- Email from VoG re precept 

13/12/2017- Email from Welsh Gov re planning law consultation

13/12/2017- Email from CRC re invitation to grant workshop

12/12/2017- Email from OVW re next steps TCC Review Consultation

11/12/2017-Email from OVW with Christmas Card

11/12/2017- Email from VoG re Budget Consultation

11/12/2017- Christmas Card from Penarth Town Council 

07/12/2017- Email from VoG re link to Council Dec agenda

07/12/2017- Christmas Card and Surgery Calendar from Jane Hutt

Finance

Funds as of 10/01/18 £14,517(cashbook) incl £3,095 lottery grant for Village Book.

Payments to be authorised 






Chq#
£

08/11/2017
S J Graham-Woollard Refund- Trimming of spinney bank 
7
150

29/11/2017
Refund to Cllr Roach - Xmas Trees



8
200

29/11/2017
Refund to Julie Lloyd - Xmas Lights and also £20 payment 

towards electricity





9
112.97

29/11/2017
Residents of Shire Cottage payment towards Xmas lights
10
20

29/11/2017
Grant to Church re Churchyard works(replacement chq)
11
500

01/12/2017
Bank Charges (contra to bank refund receipt)

BACS
70

12/12/2017
DM Payroll Services Ltd- 1/2 year payroll services

12
34

	08/01/2017
	Clerk quarter salary to 31.12.2017                              
	            13
	773.91

	12/01/2017
	Electoral Recharge VoG Council
	            14
	86.99


Receipts 
01/12/17- Refund of Bank Charges -£70
30/12/17- Precept Tranche 3- £3,000

The December bank reconciliation had been sent to Cllr Cook for review.  All payments were considered and approved.  The cheques were signed by two signatories. 

17. COUNCILLORS REPORTS
Cllr Lewis reports that in the nearby Coity development a change in legislation has meant that the final properties of that development will have fibre broadband brought into the houses directly. A question was raised on whether this would occur on the final properties in the Redrow estate and whether this would involve wider fibre broadband into the village. 
AP Cllr Graham-Woollard to raise this matter with BT as he is chasing them for a respond on his previous queries on broadband and mobile signal from BT. 

18. Progress and situation report on the village book, proposal regarding project next steps- 

Cllr GW proposed that due to the confidential nature of this item, the members of public be excluded from the remainder of the meeting. This was seconded by Cllr Roach and agreed by all. 

A full report on this matter would be provided to the public once this issue has been fully resolved and reported to the Heritage Lottery Fund.  
DATE OF NEXT MEETING  

The next meeting of the Community Council will take place on Thursday 15th February 2018 at 6.30pm in The Sycamore Tree Inn. 
The meeting was closed at 8.55 pm
SIGNED…………………………………………………………………

CHAIRMAN, COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

DATE…………………………………………………………………….

SIGNED…………………………………………………………………

CLERK, COLWINSTON COMMUNTY COUNCIL

 DATE………………………………………
……………………………
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